
 

 

 

 

Wednesday 29th June 2022 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

“Amended” - Year 4 trips in term 6 

 

As part of our Beautiful Broadstairs topic, Year 4 will be heading on 3 local trips this term. The trips include; 

visits to Crampton Tower, which the children have already thoroughly enjoyed. Dicken’s House and a day trip 

visiting Margate beach and the Turner museum.  

Wednesday 6th July -Dickens House 4B and 4G 

Friday 8th July -Dickens House 4R and 4Y 

Wednesday 13th July- Turner and Margate beach- all of year 4 

The children’s behaviour has been exemplary on the previous trips and we would like 

to extend our visit to Dickens House to include a picnic lunch. 

Dickens House 

On this day of these visits, children will need to bring a packed lunch and their water bottle, children who 

have free school meals, a packed lunch will be provided for but will need their water bottles too.  

Children need to be prepared with a raincoat.  

 

Turner and Margate beach 

On the day of the trip, children will need to bring sensible shoes, a raincoat, a disposable packed lunch and a 

named water bottle. No spending money is required.  

Kind regards, 

Mrs Danson 

Head of Year 4   

 

 

 



 

 

Behaviour Policy & School Trips: Our expectation is for all of our pupils to behave the ‘Upton Way’ across all 

aspects of school life. To be off site, on a school trip, the expectation is even greater. The children are 

representing Upton Junior School and it is expected they follow the high standard of behaviour set whilst they 

are in school. 

The staff leading the trip must be confident that the children understand the importance of following our rules 

and routines. Therefore, behaviour between now and the trip must remain at the expected level, with every 

child behaving the ‘Upton Way’. 

We have in place a ‘3 Strikes Policy’ using our ‘Behaviour Points’ as a means to measure ‘unacceptable behaviour’. 

Any child receiving 22 points or less in one week will be given a ‘verbal warning’ as strike 1 and parents will be 

informed. Should the negative behaviour continue, with a child ending a week for the second time with 22 points 

or less, then the 2nd strike will be issued and parents will receive a letter notifying them of this. If, 

unfortunately, the child continues to exhibit unacceptable behaviour and ends a week with 22 points or less for 

the third time, then the final strike will be issued. This will result in their place on the school trip being 

withdrawn. 

We are sure you will appreciate that for the health and safety of all our pupils and staff, behaviour not of an 

acceptable standard cannot be allowed for an offsite visit. 

I am confident this situation will not arise with your child but it is my duty to make you aware of our policy at 

this stage. 
 


